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Dear Guided Nature Paddle participant(s),
Previous paddling experience is not required but is recommended to attend this program. Paddling experience means that you are able to properly maneuver a boat using forward, reverse, sweep, draw and push away strokes and/or have received formal instruction in paddling. Program leaders have the discretion to dismiss inexperienced paddlers from the program if they pose a safety risk. A full refund would be issued. To ensure you have an enjoyable and safe time on the water, here are a few suggestions for what to wear and bring with you for the program:

· Please be aware that your feet will get wet as you launch and land your boat so wear shoes that are ok to get wet and stay on your feet.  Please do NOT wear flip-flops, Crocs, or sandals unless they have a heel strap.  Shoes are mandatory.

· No matter what the weather, dress for the air and water conditions.  Please dress in layers (wicking layer, warmth layer, and windproof layer).  Quick-dry fabrics like nylon and polyester are preferred over cotton.  Fabrics that stay warm even while wet like wool or fleece are also smart choices. Denim jeans are a poor choice for paddle sports so avoid wearing those.   Be sure to bring a water bottle for each participant. 
· Please read, sign, and bring the liability waivers and medical contact forms with you to class.  If you did not receive the form, please go to www.lcfpd.org to download a liability waiver and medical contact form or call the program registration desk at 847-968-3321. 
· Equipment (boat, life jacket, dry bag) is provided. Optional items you may want to bring: camera, binoculars, snacks.
I’m looking forward to being your guide. We reserve the right to cancel in the event of high winds 
(12 mph sustained), thunderstorm at the time of the program, or unsafe water conditions.  If the program is canceled, we will attempt to reach you by phone at least 1 hour before the start of the program.  Any weather-related updates or cancellations to the program will be recorded on the Public Program Hotline, 847-968-3113, no later than 1 hour prior to the program start time.  
Independence Grove is located just east of the Hwy 21/Milwaukee Ave and Hwy 137/Buckley Rd intersection. The entrance is on the north side of the road. Turn left past the gatehouse and park in lot K. Look for the canoe trailer at the North Bay launch. Please arrive at least 15 minutes early as the program begins promptly.
If you have any questions the day of the program, you can reach me by calling my cell phone 847-276-5382. Let’s hope for great paddling weather: mild winds and clear skies. 
Sincerely,

Jenny Sazama, 

Environmental Educator II and American Canoe Association Certified Instructor
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